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THE WHITELEY  
INFORMATION NOTICE 152 
 
Dear Neighbour, 
 
Re: Crane Bracing - Saturday 21st August 2021. 

Please be informed that we have received permission from Westminster City Council for 

extended weekend working on Saturday 21st between 08.00-18.00hrs to undertake welding 

operations on Tower Crane 2. 

We shall be installing a brace to the crane at the basement level 2, an operation that is 

undertaken to allow us to proceed with excavations at basement level 3. All the direct works 

will occur below ground at the basement levels. Power to the crane will need to be isolated, 

meaning that this operation can only be undertaken when the crane is not in use and an 

adequate exclusion zone can be safely created.  

In terms of noise, the procedure does not include any noisy works and the workforce will be 

concentrated in the basement area. All staff will be reminded to be mindful of our 

neighbours, especially if moving around the site.  

If you have any questions regarding this information, please contact Ashley Wright, 

community liaison advisor – 07385 402432.   If you have any other questions, please email 

whiteleyscommunity@laingorourke.com. Your query will be responded to within 48 hours.  

 

Kind regards, 

The Laing O’Rourke Team 


